# Saint Anne's Chertsey - Parish Newsletter

Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time:

15th October 2023

### A Christian community inspired by the Salesian ideals of Saint John Bosco

Sunday Masses 8.30am and 11:30am

Sacrament of Reconciliation Saturday 10:30-11.30am

World Mission Sunday on 22<sup>nd</sup> October. St Philip Howard Festal Mass Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> October

#### Last Week

Sunday 08/10/23: Offertory collection: £432,21+ our usual Standing Orders. CAFOD Collection so far: £391. Thank you.

This Sunday: Please return your (last) CAFOD Family Fast Day Envelopes to church. Rosary month continues. We continue Refreshments after 8.30am Mass. Also served after the 11.30am Mass. Thank you to those serving at the coffee bar.

### Monday

St Margaret Mary Alacoque 9:30am Mass

### **Tuesday**

No Mass Church closed. Deanery Meeting of Clergy in Weybridge. Fr Graham also at Provincial Administration Meeting 7.30pm Alpha Course on-line

Wednesday St Luke No Mass Church closed. 7.30pm Legion of Mary meet in the Savio Centre

### Thursday

St Philip Howard: Principal Patron of the Diocese 9.30am Mass 2.30pm Funeral Service in Hanworth for Dean McElhatton RIP

## Friday

12.00noon Funeral Mass of Janet Smedley RIP 7.30pm Evening Celebration for Saint Philp Howard's Day

### Saturday

10.00am Mass. Adoration of the **Blessed Sacrament & Confessions** available after Mass until 11,30am

## Mass Intentions 8th-15th October

Sun 8.30am Teresa McDonald RIP

Sun 11.30am People of the Parish

Mon 9.30am Philip Ryan RIP

Thu 9.30am Dean McElhatton RIP

Fri 12noon Janet Smedley RIP

Sat 10.00am Malcolm Pears RIP

Sun 8.30am Kathleen & Patrick Murphy Int.

Sun 11.30am People of the Parish

#### Parish Office 10 Highfield Road KT16 8BU

t: 01932 562375 e: chertsey@abdiocese.org.uk: Fr Graham Forristalle SDB (Parish Priest) e: office.chertsey@abdiocese.org.uk (Parish Secretary) sg1.chertsey@abdiocese.org.uk ( Parish Safeguarding: Anne Chetwood)

web: www.stanneschertsey.org.uk

The parish is part of the Diocese of Arundel and Brighton: Registered Charity No. 252878

# Next Sunday is Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time: World Mission Sunday: second collection Your prayers please:

Please do remember the peoples of Morocco and Libya:

Please remember those in hospital, and all our sick and housebound.

# For children starting school in September 2024:

St. Anne's Catholic Primary School in Chertsey will be holding another Open Mornings on 21<sup>st</sup> November at 9.30am and an Open Afternoon on Monday, 6<sup>th</sup> November at 1.30pm to which all prospective parents are very welcome.

Please contact the school office on 01932 562251 or via office@stannes-chertsey.surrey.sch.uk to book a time slot.

Coffee & Refreshments after 8.30am Mass on Sundays. We trial coffee and refreshments after the 8.30am Mass on Sundays until end of Advent. Keen to help? Please come for coffee and join in!

# First Reconciliation and Holy Communion Programme 2024.

The programme is <u>family based</u> - each candidate will be required to attend 12 weekly facilitated sessions with at least one parent/guardian supporting them every session. The programme will run from January to June 2024 weekly, apart from school holidays.

The Parent's Evening will be held on 23rd November 2023 at 7-30 p.m. in the Savio Centre. It is compulsory that at least one parent attends this information evening.

On the weekend of the 21<sup>st</sup>January 2024 the candidates and families will be enrolled in the programme and parishioners will be asked to pray for your family's journey to a deeper loving relationship with Jesus Christ.

To apply for this programme, please complete the online form on the parish website or use the following link by Friday the 3<sup>rd</sup> November 2023.

# https://stanneschertsey.wufoo.com/forms/z19a2s1q0p57nnj/

All families applying for this parish First Holy Communion Programme **must** collect a copy of the additional page of Parish Newsletter, with the subheading St Anne's RC Parish First Holy Communion Programme. This section of the Parish Newsletter you need to read with care and to retain the copy. It is important that you notice whether you are eligible for application and that you can sustain attendance and involvement with each of the sessions, so that you do not disappoint your child. Thank you.

# Supporting Our Parish through Gift Aid

Thank you to all who support our Parish Gift Aid. If you have taken *forms* to complete please return them to the sacristy- envelope marked Gift Aid, or to the Parish Office. Thank you.